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   Our Quarterly Meeting will be held on Saturday, Janu-

ary 21, in the Lakeview Room at the Wilson House at 

1:30pm. We have the good fortune to have Dick Liersch, 

founder of My Living Legacy as the speaker for our pro-

gram.  

   In addition to recording life stories as a business, 

Liersch uses his free time as a volunteer videographer 

for the Port Washington Historical Society as well as the 

Ozaukee County Historical Society. He has many inter-

esting stories to recount about the people he has met as 

well as his own personal experiences. 

   Liersch has been video recording life stories for over 

35 years. His desire for saving these stories evolved 

from a hobby into a óhow-toô compact disc called My 

Living Legacy, which is sold on Amazon.  

 During the program, Liersch will explain the basics 

on how to record a life story on video that can be for 

family use and for historical societies. He will cover the 

equipment needed, the location and the ódos and donôtsô 

of the recording process. He will also talk about lighting, 

sound and how to prepare interview questions. 

   Lierschôs discussion will help those who 

would like to start their own video business or 

would like to volunteer their time to video life 

stories for the historical society. After listen-

ing to Liersch, some may wish to help with 

conducting the interviews for video re-

cordings for the PWHS archives. 

   The event is free and open to the public. 

Complimentary refreshments will be pro-

vided. 

 

Mary Flierl,  

Program Coordinator 

Newsletterôs now 

more computer 
friendlyðclick on 
hyperlinks 
throughout!  

Dick Liersch 
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Presidentõs Message 
 2016 was the 25th Anniversary of the Port Washington 

Historical Society, and it was another exciting year for the 
Society. The Historic Light Station continues to be our gem on 
the hilltop and in addition to hosting an incredible number of 

visitors we had an even bigger and better Night at the Light 

event and also held the first Art Show and Sale at the LS. 
 The Port Exploreum, with itôs first full year of operation 
continues to impress visitors and is a key component of the 

increasingly vibrant downtown.  We are continuing to look for 
ways to use the Exploreum for the benefit of members with interesting activities and 
events as well as promoting it as an event venue for the general public. The Resource 

Center continues to be the nerve center of the Society, and we are working to equip it to 
be as useful and efficient as possible for the many volunteers working there. 

 There were many highlights during the year but there were a few significant ones. 
The Wisconsin Historical Society awarded the Society the Outstanding Museum Exhibit 

award for the ñNothinô But Netsò exhibit at the Exploreum.  We submitted an application 
for the Wisconsin Historical Society Reuben Gold Thwaites award for the outstanding 
local historical society. The application was truly impressive and is a great compendium 

of the work of the Society. We did not win the award but were advised that we came in a 
close second and that we should submit again this year because we are deserving of the 

award. The Port Exploreum and the Historic Light Station were chosen to be one of five 
venues for the Greater Milwaukee Foundationôs Gifts to the Community program. This 

program opened the doors to these venues for free for one day. Over 500 visitors from 
Sheboygan to the north and the state line to the south toured both on October 15 as part 
of the program. 

 Five members ended their terms on the Board of Directors, four new members joined 
the board and one member rejoined the board. Grace Eernisse, Kathie Schaefer, Jim 
Vollmar, Karen Weber and Bob Wilke ended their terms on the board. Kathie served as 

Secretary during her term on the board. Bob was our Treasurer for the three years he was 

on the board. Bob did an incredible job with the finances of the Society and formalizing 
the accounting function. This was all done at a critical time as the Society undertook 
significant fundraising activity which brought us to a fundraising level that required 

audited financial statements. All of this was done under Bobôs leadership. 
 The new members of the board include Kay Goodwin who was elected our new 
Secretary, Bob Henkle, Bill Moren who lead the effort in the development of the Port 

Exploreum and the chairman of the Societyôs development committee, and Angie 

Sikowski who was elected our new Treasurer. Rejoining the board is Jackie Oleson who 
was a long time board member and President of the Society during the acquisition and 
development of the Resource Center and the development of the Exploreum. Jackie also 

serves as co-director of the Resource Center. 
 We enter 2017 setting the stage for the next 25 years of the Society and beyond. The 
board will be working on strategic planning and visioning. We will continue to improve 
and develop all three of our outstanding properties. We will work to ensure the long term 

sustainability of the Society with special emphasis on retiring the line of credit still 
outstanding from construction and development of the Exploreum. We will be launching 
the Port Washington Historical Society Legacy Society which will be a group of 

members and supporters who are committed to the long term sustainability of the 
Society by including PWHS in their estate plan. Watch for details in early 2017! 
 I will close with two wordsé.members and volunteers. Our need and opportunity for 
both are greater than ever. I ask that every member encourage family members, friends, 

neighbors and co-workers to join the Society or volunteer to help in some capacity. 

 Happy New Year! 
Jeff Morgan, President 
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 In past issues of our newsletter I discussed the two 

initiatives that are on-going for the Historical Society.  

Below find updates for both: 

 Education Initiative  ï Work on this initiative is 

nearing completion, with the hands-on experiment mate-

rials finished and tested. The development of the water-

shed interactive has also been completed, and in late De-

cember five 6th grades from Thomas Jefferson Middle 

School came to the Port Exploreum and put the interac-

tive technology through its paces. Testing of both inter-

actives were taped so that educators can see what is 

available in terms of the experience of the Lake Michi-

gan Learning Lab. A student science handbook is near 

completion, and it is our hope that we will be hosting our 

first class sometime during January 2017. 

 Maritime Heritage Program ï Since early Novem-

ber, two grant applications have been submitted which 

would provide funding for our Maritime Heritage efforts 

for 2017. Sarah Smith, our Program Consultant, is coor-

dinating efforts for cataloging our artifacts as well as 

storing them appropriately. Sarah is also responsible for 

curating the new exhibit for the Port Exploreum, with the 

changeover to the new exhibit occurring in early January. 

I look forward to meeting as many of you as possible, 

whether it be at the Port Exploreum, at a Quarterly Meet-

ing, or at either the Resource Center or Light Station.  

Please feel free to contact me at either 262-284-2406 or 

email at crwshall517@hotmail.com. 

Wayne Chrusiel 

Executive Director 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR UPDATE  

 Another season ended in mid-October and the Light 

Station is buttoned up for the winter. Director Rick Smith 

has cleaned the lighthouse from the lantern room to the 

cellar, re-painted floors, polished and waxed woodwork, 

and sealed windows and doors to keep out the blustery 

winds of winter.  

 Our May-October touring season brought over 2000 

visitors through our portals and, as usual, many marveled 

at what an awesome place we have created. Many tell us 

theyôve toured numerous other lighthouse around the 

Great Lakes and that ours is one of the finest! That is due 

in no small part to the folks who made this happen.  

 Linda Nenn and Rick Smith undertook the tremendous 

work of researching and reconstructing the original 1860 

building, as well as loaning and/or donating their consid-

erable personal collection of maritime artifacts. And as 

most of you longstanding members know, your generos-

ity in the early days and continued support has helped 

keep us running.  

 Our old 1860 LS needs constant TLC. Rick can attest 

to the big and little tasks he tackles on an almost weekly 

basis. Presently, we are facing the repair of the north side 

of the Generator Building, which is deteriorating. We are 

reaching out to contractors for bids on this project. And 

just this past week, while on his hands and knees clean-

ing the cellar floor, Rick noted that our water heating sys-

tem is showing signs of imminent failureðanother pro-

ject to take on very soon. 

 How can you help? Well, for once we are not asking 

for monetary donations (though we would never turn 

them down!). Rather, we ask that our members donate 

some time helping with the day-to-day care of the LS. 

Here are some areas where we could use your help: 

¶ Taking on lawn care, weed pulling on the brick walk-

ways, or maintaining our flower planters. 

¶ Assistance with set-up and take-down of our tents and 

chairs when we have an event on the LS grounds. 

These events are publicized in advance. Just let the 

office staff know if you can help or call me personally. 

¶ Décor committee: We are looking for a core crew of 

men and women who will organize seasonal displays 

at the LS. Again, you can contact me for more info. 

  

 Finally, we hope to have professionally-created per-

manent informational signs installed at the base of the 

Jackson Street stairs as well as on the LS grounds on 

Thursday, January 5. It will be nice to have permanent 

placement for those who drive by and wonder when we 

open, close, etc. It is due to the generosity of all who at-

tended our Annual Summer Night at the Light (which is 

always held the last Saturday of July) that we were able 

to afford these signs. Thank you! 

 We welcomed several new volunteers this summer 

and, as usual, are always looking for more people to help. 

You need no special skills, only an ability to meet new 

people and tell them the history of our beautiful gem atop 

St. Maryôs Hill. If you have a few hours to fill on a 

monthly basis, weôd welcome your volunteering. Just call 

our Society office (262-268-9150) and they will happily 

put you in touch with me. Or call me personally at 262-

268-9734 or 414-460-0045 or email me at  

momcat23@gmail.com.  

Kathie Uttech Gordon, Assistant Director 

Tours & Marketing ï 1860 Light Station    

1860 LIGHT STATION NEWS  

mailto:crwshall517@hotmail.com
mailto:momcat23@gmail.com
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 The 4th Quarter of 2016 proved to be a busy one at the 

Port Exploreum. Thanks to the Greater Milwaukee Foun-

dation, almost 600 people experienced the Port Exploreum 

on Saturday, October 15 for free (the GMF provided fund-

ing for the public to attend both the Port Exploreum and 

1860 Light Station). The reaction from our visitors was 

overwhelming, and many indicated they would be back 

after the 1st of the year to see our newest exhibit.   

 On Saturday, December 3, downtown Port Washington 

celebrated Christmas on the Corner and the Port Ex-

ploreum welcomed over 400 people to the museum.  The 

highlight was the kidsô activities that resulted in many 

families leaving with smiles on their faces. Special thanks 

to Mary Jo Bichler, Claudia Burck, Bill and Pat Moren, 

Ann Chrusciel, and of course, Kathie Gordon and Amy 

Clark for making the evening so special for so many. 

 January 1 began the changeover from the current 

Nothinô but Nets exhibit to the new To the Waters: Escap-

ing Fire on the S.S. Atlanta, which will provide visitors the 

experience of exploring this 1906 shipwreck through arti-

facts, photographs, memoirs and archaeology. Our own 

Sarah Smith is curating the new exhibit. With the addition 

of several new display cases, this exhibit will be a marked 

departure from the Vernon Biever and our current exhibits. 

This new exhibit will run through the end of 2017 and will 

be refreshed at the end of the summer.   

 Please be aware that the Port Exploreum is now operat-

ing under our winter schedule, which means the museum 

is open every day but Tuesday and Wednesday from 11 

a.m. until 4 p.m. We will keep these hours until May 1, at 

which time we will once again be open from 10 a.m. until 

4 p.m. every day except Tuesday. 

 

Wayne Chrusciel, Executive Director 

NEWS FROM THE PORT EXPLOREUM  

 With the dawn of 2017, two of the three exhibits will 

change in the Resource Center. 

Exhibit One: Dan Muller, 

Western Cowboy - Artist 

 Dan Muller was born in 

1889 in western Montana. At 

age nine, when his father was 

accidentally killed by a stallion, 

his mother arranged for him to 

be legally adopted by Buffalo 

Bill Cody, his fatherôs best 

friend. Muller lived on Codyôs ranch, Scoutôs Rest, in 

North Platte, NE. Cody had a strong influence on Muller, 

encouraging him to go to school and to continue his 

sketching and painting. For many years, Muller traveled 

with Codyôs Wild West show in America and Europe. 

   After Codyôs 

death, Dan worked 

as a cowboy, ranch 

hand, horse trainer 

and artist in Wyo-

ming and other 

western states. In 

the 1930s he mar-

ried Knellsville na-

tive Edna Groeschel and later moved to her hometown, 

which is how Port Washington came to have a resident 

cowboy and nationally known Western artist in its midst. 

Muller continued to paint, write and illustrate articles, and 

publish several books. Art dealers felt that Muller was the 

Frederic Remington of modern times. The Resource Cen-

ter will showcase the story of Muller as well as a number 

of his personal items.  

Exhibit two: Jack Weinrich, Wood Carver 
    This exhibit will 

showcase the work of 

Port Washington resi-

dent and wood carver, 

Jack Weinrich. What 

began as a hobby grew 

to document an aspect 

of the maritime history of this lakeshore fishing commu-

nity. This exhibit will feature some of Jackôs handmade 

miniature fishing tugs that worked out of the Port Wash-

ington harbor, highlighting their history and stories. Son 

John, owner of Newport Shores, has agreed to lend the 

Resource Center a number of the tugs and to help tell the 

story of what inspired his dad to make them. 

   As part of the Societyôs mission we are charged with 

maintaining and preserving the history of the community. 

In alignment with that mission two artifacts in need of res-

toration are in the process of being assessed for conserva-

tion and costs. One is a portrait of Ludwig Beck, a Civil 

War soldier from Port Washington. The other is a large 

wooden late-1880s pilot house eagle that is a part of the 

Bienlein-Burke Maritime Collection. Both are in need of 

stabilization and conservation if possible. It is hoped that 

this can be achieved in 2017. 

Jackie Oleson and Geri Zehren, 

Resource Center Co-Directors 

 PWHS RESOURCE CENTER NEWS  
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PWHS PROGRAM IN MARITIME HERITAGE  
To the Waters: Escaping Fire on the S.S. Atlanta 

 The Port Exploreum, in conjunction with the Program 

in Archaeology and Maritime Heritage, opened its newest 

exhibit January 12, 2017. This exhibition is part of the 

new shipwreck series that will be featured at the Port Ex-

ploreum. Escaping Fire on the S.S. Atlanta, tells the story 

of the passengers, crew and fishermen who were involved 

in the burning and sinking of the Goodrich ship Atlanta in 

1906. 

 Sixty-five individuals were aboard the Atlanta when 

she set sail for Milwaukee and Chicago on the morning of 

March 18. By late morning, the entire ship was engulfed 

in flames and the crew and passengers were left with no 

alternative but to abandon ship. As they struggled to 

launch the lifeboats the fish tug Tessler came to the res-

cue, taking everybody on board and transferring the survi-

vors to another vessel. 

   The Atlanta sank in 14 feet of water near Port Washing-

ton. Salvage crews, divers and archaeologists visited the 

wreck over the past 111 years to survey, study and recover 

artifacts from the wreck. The new exhibit will feature 

photographs, archaeological material, artifacts, research 

on the wreck and allow guests to experience traveling by 

ñfloating palaceò in the early 20th century.   

Sarah Smith, Program Director/Curator 

PWHS Program in Maritime Heritage 

 

Project Spotlight:  

Potterôs Field at Union Cemetery in Port Washington  
 My name is Beth Scheel and Iôm a graduate student in 

the Master of Library and Information Science Program 

with an Archival Concentration at the UWM School of 

Information Studies. As a life-long resident of Port Wash-

ington, Iôm very lucky to have the opportunity to conduct 

my fieldwork with the PWHS under the guidance of Sarah 

Smith. In addition to the academic education Iôm receiv-

ing with the PWHS, Iôm also learning more about my 

community and the lesser-known history of Port Washing-

ton. 

 As an intern at the Port Washington Historical Society, 

Iôve been presented a unique opportunity in researching 

Union Cemeteryôs Potterôs Field and the individuals bur-

ied there. Potterôs Fields (also known as pauperôs graves) 

were public burial grounds where poor, foreign and un-

known individuals were buried at the expense of the local 

government. Port Washingtonôs potterôs field is located 

along S. Park St. near the south end of Union Cemetery 

(adjacent to the memorial for the victims of the Toledo 

and Niagara shipwrecks), but there isnôt a marker that 

indicates Potterôs Fieldôs location.  

 Using Union Cemeteryôs burial records at the Resource 

Center, we recorded the name, age, death date and addi-

tional notes for each individual buried in Potterôs Field. 

The large majority of the 244 known burials within Pot-

terôs Field took place between 1861-1920. Because this is 

a high number of burials for such a small town, weôre re-

searching Ozaukee Countyôs cemeteries to see if there 

were any other Potterôs Fields or if this was the countyôs 

designated Potterôs Field.  

 There were some noticeable trends among the data for 

each Potterôs Field burial such as the cause of death and 

the ages of the individuals buried there. Of the 244 known 

burials, 125 of these individuals were stillborn or passed 

away before their second year. Rates of infant and child-

hood mortality were fairly high until the mid 20th century, 

and Ozaukee County was no exception. In the instances 

where the burial 

records provided 

additional notes 

about the indi-

vidualôs cause of 

death, drowning 

and railroad ac-

cidents were the 

most common 

causes. With the 

countless ship-

wrecks that occur on Lake Michigan, unidentified bodies 

washed ashore and often went unclaimed, resulting in a 

potterôs field internment. We can use these trends to 

gather more insight into these individualsô lives and un-

derstand why they were laid to rest in the Potterôs Field. 

 The long term goal of the project is to place an infor-

mation kiosk or panel in the cemetery that gives some 

background on Union Cemetery Potterôs Field and lists 

the name, age, and date of death/burial for each individual 

buried there over the past 160 years.  

Hand drawn survey map of Union Cemetery show-

ing Potterôs Field 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

As we ring in the new year, it reminds us that it will be 
time again to renew our memberships to the Port Wash-

ington Historical Society. You will receive a special 

mailing reminding you when your membership is up, and 
this year we are providing you with a new way to renew. 
Simply go to either the Port Washington Historical Soci-
ety website or the Port Exploreum website and click on 

the Membership tab to electronically renew your mem-
bership. Your support through your membership ensures 
that the Historical Society continues to preserve history, 

as well as telling the unique stories of the people of our 
community and why Port Washington is so special. 
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A RESTING PLACE FOR MANY  
Jackie Oleson 

 

 Union Cemetery has been a final resting place for many 

over the decades. The Town of Port Washington pur-

chased the original tract of land for a burying ground on 

March 30, 1854, for $200 from Orasmus and Dolly John-

son, a couple that lived in Port Washington and had a 

number of land holdings. Their local attorney was James 

W. Vail. Union Cemetery is in its present location because 

a 15-year-old relative, Solon Johnson Vail, was buried 

there. It was stipulated in the deed of sale that the land 

could not be disturbed and that the 

Johnson family and its heirs would 

forever be granted rights to two of 

the lots. Solon J. Vail was buried on 

one of the lots. The county agreed to 

provide an access road to the ceme-

tery. 

 The land was sold in 1855 for $1 

to the newly formed Port Washing-

ton Cemetery Association. Early as-

sociation members included J. Vail, 

J. B. Foster, J. W. Ingersoll, B. 

Blake, O. M. Blair, I. Loomis, J. 

Tomlinson, A. Bates, W. F. Stewart, J. I. Loomis, A. 

Decker, W. B. Lenard, and L. Townsley. The bylaws 

clearly stated that annual meetings must be held. When 

that did not occur in 1859, the organization had to be re-

formed. Trustees were elected in 1859 including J. B. Ing-

ersoll, S. A. White, S. E. Moore, I. Loomis and J. M. Ram-

sey. 

 The July 29, 1859, Rules of Governance for the Asso-

ciation state the following: ñThe Sexton shall dig or super-

intend the digging and filling of all graves in the Ceme-

tery, and at the time shall make a certificate in which he 

shall state as near as can be ascertained, the name, place of 

nativity, residence, age, sex, and disease of the person to 

be interred; also whether married or unmarried, and the 

time and place of death, and that his charges are paid in 

full, and record the same in a book to be kept by him for 

that purpose, and immediately transmit said certificate to 

the Secretary, to be kept on file in his officeé Any person 

applying to the Sexton for the purpose of burial shall pre-

pay him for directing where and how the grave shall be 

dug and closed, the sum of fifty cents, and if the applicant 

requires the Sexton to dig and close the grave, he shall 

prepay him the further sum of seventy-five cents.ò In 1865 

this sum was increased to $3.00. 

 The present site was selected in 1859 but was noted in 

an October 7, 1954, Port Washington Pilot article to be 

half the size of what it was in 1954. Additional land was 

added in 1932. A lannon stone wall from the Chestnut St. 

side was removed and sod added to the bank. 

 In 1878, additional wording stated, ñAny person apply-

ing to the Sexton for burial in Potterôs Field, not a pauper 

or poor person, shall pay to the Treasurer for each and 

every grave the sum of one dollar in addition to the Sex-

tonôs charges. The Sexton is directed to make such burials 

separate and apart from general burials in Potterôs Field.ò 

This area of the cemetery lies parallel to Park Street near 

the southwest corner. 

 The size of Union Cemetery has changed a number of 

times over the years. In 1907 a por-

tion of the property was sold to the 

Milwaukee Northern Railway Co. 

for the sum of $150. The land was 

used as a right-of-way for an electric 

railway, The Interurban. The Ceme-

tery Association also agreed to build 

and maintain retaining walls. In 

1923, the City of Port Washington 

turned over land on the eastern side 

of the property, extending the ceme-

tery boundary to Keeney Street. 

 Familiar names can be found by 

walking through Union Cemetery; names of early resi-

dents, business owners, councilmen and mayors: Alten-

dorf, Guenther, Labahn, Kann, Dennett, Biedermann, 

Blessing, Bostwick, Ramsey, Gilson, Smith, Boerner, Hill, 

Grady, Kruke, and Heatwole, to name a few. There are 

veterans from the Civil War and Spanish American War to 

current conflicts.  

 Edward Blake, who fought in the Battle of Franklin and 

is noted for his dedication as a flag bearer who wrapped 

the U.S. flag around his 

body to protect it from cap-

ture, is buried in the ceme-

tery.  

 The anchor of the 

steamer Toledo which sank 

October of 1856 marks the 

common grave of some 250 

people who died in the dis-

aster. Union Cemetery con-

tinues to be a resting place 

for many and a repository 

for the stories of the com-

munity. 

 
Information for this article was gleaned from the Port Washington 

Pilot, Oct. 7, 1954; Ozaukee Press, July 7, 2016; and Linda Nennôs 

article in Historical Perspectives, Vol. 7, No.1, Spring, 1997.   



PAGE 7 HISTORICAL PERSPECTIVES WINTER 2017 VOLUME 28,  ISSUE 1   

    At the October annual meeting five new board of di-

rectors were elected to a three-year term of office. Each 

of these individuals is highly talented and holds great 

promise to bring their talent and enthusiasm to the lead-

ership of the society. Elected were Kay Goodwin who 

will be the societyôs secretary, Robert (Bob) Henkle, Jr., 

William (Bill) Moren, Jackie Oleson and Angela Si-

kowski who will be the treasurer for the society. 

     Outgoing board members were Bob Wilke, Kathie 

Schaefer, Jim Volmar, Karen Weber and Grace Eenisse. 

The society thanks each of them for the time and effort 

they contributed to continuing to make the Historical 

Society a success.  

     Thank you to the nomination committee of Marc 

Eernisse, Mary Flierl and Jean Schanen.  

 

Jean Schanen, 

Nomination Committee Chair  

NEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS WELCOMED  

Bill Schanen III, Lee Schlenvogt, Bill Moren, Jackie Oleson, Allon Bost-

wick, Angela Sikowski, Kay Goodwin and Jeff Morgan 

 The PWHS 25th Anniversary Fundraising Gala was 

held on October 29 and by all accounts was a wonderful 

evening and a huge success. This yearôs event was held 

at The Bog Golf Club where 120 members and guests 

enjoyed an evening of 

great food, refreshments, 

music and spirited bid-

ding on auctions and sev-

eral raffles. 

 During the cocktail 

hour we were treated to 

great music by four mem-

bers of the Port Washing-

ton High School Jazz Ensemble: Louie Schurrer, Nick 

Froelich, Sam Heinecke and Aaron Montreal. Gary 

Haseley provided wonderful music 

on his keyboard during dinner. 

 The Gala raised a record $83,000! 

This outstanding total was reached 

through a combination of great spon-

sor support, cheerful generous bid-

ding on auction items and a new fea-

ture at this yearôs Gala, a Reverse  

Auction. As an incentive for bidders 

in the Reverse Auction, Shirli Flack 

offered to match the first $25,000. 

The Reverse Auction raised $25,350 and Shirli contrib-

uted her $25,000 match. These funds are a key compo-

nent of the annual operating support for the Society and 

with the record amount raised, $25,000 has been allo-

cated to retiring the letter of credit for the Exploreum. 

 The Gala Committee wishes to thank the many do-

nors of items for the Silent Auction, Voice Auction and 

raffles. A huge thank you to our generous sponsors and 

the Gala Committee for all their work in making the 

2016 Gala a success. 

Gala Sponsors: Shirli Flack, Port Wash-

ington State Bank, Allied Insulation, 

Legacy Private Trust Company, Port 

Washington-Saukville Rotary, Bill & 

Jean Schanen, John & Vici Dohrwardt, 

Jeff & Rose Morgan, Ansay Insurance, 

Sam Demerit, Lu Steinert, Bill & Pat 

Moren, Allon Bostwick, Rob Brooks, 

Antoine Hoeft & Eberhardt, Wayne & Ann Chrusciel, 

Kathie & Todd Gordon, Allen Edmonds, TCF Bank, 

Umansky Motor Cars, 

Eernisse Funeral 

Home, Linda Nenn, 

and Elegant Estates. 

Gala Committee: 

Wayne Chrusciel, Amy 

Clark, Grace Eernisse, 

Ann Flierl, Mary Flierl, 

Kathie Gordon, and 

Jeff Morgan. 

 Thank you to all the 

volunteers who helped with the event and to all of those 

who attended the event to help make it a success. Plan-

ning is already underway for the 2017 Gala! 

 

Jeff Morgan, President 

2016 PWHS GALA:  A SUCCESS!  


